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Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 10th April 2018 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
Present: Mark Clifford (MAC) Eric Allwood (EA) Margaret Armitage (WMA) Pauline Bulpitt (PB) Helen Nall (HN) Alexander Nall (AN) Phil Turton (PT) Councillor Roger Jackson
1. Apologies accepted for absence: - none
2. Minutes of the previous meeting:- (20/02/18) were approved (taken as read)
3. Finance: - Receipts-AW Lymn interment fee £400,Chapel Field (calendars) £300.80
     Chapel Field- fund raising and donation £100.20 £493.00 (calendars) £100 (donation)
Payments: - NSDC Dog bins £230.88, J. Richards wages £818.72. Expenses £35

The Annual Governance Statement 2017/18 was read and approved by the Parish Council, our accounts are being prepared for internal audit and draft accounts will be available for the Annual Parish Meeting. 

It has been brought to the Parish Council’s attention that, on the recent Council Tax Bill sent out by Newark and Sherwood District Council, it stated that the precept for Hoveringham Parish had increased by 4% this financial year, this is not the case, it has been increased by 2% in 2017  and again by 2%  in 2018, after discussion with NSDC it was found that an error had occurred, and the 2017 increase had not been recorded,  it has been stated as 4% this year to rectify that error.
The Parish Council discussed the parish precept. As a matter of Hoveringham Parish Councils policy, the precept has, generally increased in line with inflation, there are no current proposals to alter that position.

The new Data Protection Act becomes law on 25th May 2018. Prior to that date as a PC we need to audit the information that we hold, with a view to ascertaining the basis for our control of it. Most of that information will fall into the legitimate purpose category. Further consideration will need to be given to the appointment of a Data Protection Officer. 
 Government Funding (Transparency Act) for the new village website –set up and maintenance- has now ended, the funding was for the first year only.

4. Planning: -
 17/01882/FULM- variation of conditions for Scouts use of Railway Lake- Refused, more information under environment -7.1
18/00373/FUL.-one new two bedroomed dwelling, in the grounds of the Manor house, the PC has no objection, but felt NSDC should check the original criteria for the proposed access to the property , the development originally was restricted to 5 dwellings ,it was not known if this affected a new access route.-Outstanding
         18/006/FUL – The Willows, -single story rear and side extensions and new windows
           (No Objections). - Outstanding
5. Chapel Field:-monies from fundraising activities had been received from the Chairman, Steve Bravery, namely sales of the Hoveringham calendar and beverage sales at the Boxing Day football game, a donation from a previous villager was also received. A report from the Chairman, Steve Bravery, highlighted a quiz night as a future fund raiser. Research is taking place into costs of new play equipment. There was a discussion as to the current amount raised, overall targets and likely timescale now for progress to construction. Local contractors are again being used, for mowing Chapel Field, after discussion HPC satisfied itself hat the costs of doing so were competitive in addition there was the added benefit that arose from using local firms with whom there was a good working relationship.
6. Village Hall:  Village Hall AGM is the 17th April (MAC) will be attending. The VH committee has decided to review prices and an increase will be made from 1st April 2018. Prices have not been increased for 5 years. The PWLB (public works and loan board) finance for the Village Hall now stands at £18,000.  All of the management team are volunteers and the PC extend their thanks for their continuing hard work.
7. Environment:-
7.1 Railway/Scout Lake: - Councillor P. Turton who attended the planning meeting, held at Castle House Newark, on the 6th March 2018 reported that the Planning Committee were concerned that the Scouts abide by the conditions of use originally granted. It was noted that, since the hearing there had been no contact with the PC from the Scouts representative. It is not yet clear how they intend to proceed.
7.2 Jubilee Oak. (MAC) to trim branches when the tree is in leaf to 2.4 metres from pavement height.
7.3 Village Book exchange: - in the old telephone box, which is in need of painting - inclement weather has delayed this project. 
7.4 Village sign post (renovation):-has been finished, thanks were extended to John Clarke.
7.5 Memorial Bench-awaiting correspondence from the family.
7.6 Village Residents Concerns on Boat Lane- regarding damage caused by sugar beet contractor Lorries to the pavement and mud on the pavements and the road, the Clerk has spoken to the call centres at County Hall and NSDC who are to investigate, Councillor Jackson promised to bring these concerns to the attention of the relevant departments.
8 Cemetery and closed Church Yard:  The village carries the total cost of the cemetery, and its upkeep.
£900 has been spent on the closed Church Yard in the last financial year, £800 should be reclaimable from NSDC leaving a cost to the village of £100.
 Yew Trees adjacent to the cemetery wall, (MAC) and (WMA) gave a report on the state of the two Yew Trees, it was decided to apply for planning permission (necessary in a conservation area) to fell these Yews as their roots are pushing against the wall, causing a potential safety issue and costly repairs .
Our present contractors for mowing, whilst not under contract, are flexible and efficient and are in the process of being price checked to ensure continuing good value.
8.1 War Memorial :- (HN) is dealing with an application for a grant, applying for £5,000 for renovation and repair.
9 Highways:- 
9.1 Creagh:-no complaints but Caythorpe PC report an increase of HGV using Caythorpe as a short cut.
9.2 Potholes: - Councillor   Roger Jackson has informed the PC that more money will be spent on repairs to potholes in the Village, and roads in general. £20 million pounds over the next four years in an attempt to improve the state of the roads.
9.3 Fly Tipping: - is an ongoing problem, NSDC are quick with removal of waste. Councillor Roger Jackson reported that the Council is encouraging people to take registration numbers of vehicles suspected of tipping, or to look through the rubbish to see if any incriminating documents can be found (those with addresses for example) and report their findings  to NSDC council as it will help them take action against offenders.
9.4 Dog Fouling: this seems to be an ongoing problem. There are four Dog bins in the village at a cost of £231 per annum.
10 Tarmac: - meeting is on 14th May 2018 in Hoveringham Village Hall.
11. Hoveringham News: -To celebrate its 35th year anniversary, a special edition of the magazine will be published and an event held on 7th October, when all issues of the Hovnews will be on display. In addition to the extra expense involved, the cost of printing has risen by around 40% .The Hovnews has been entirely self-funding since 2001 when it last receive a donation from the P C, as the publication provides information to the village regarding local government (Local Government Act 1972) a donation of £200 was agreed, with a decision to advance further funds if required to support and develop the magazine in the future. Congratulations were offered to the dedicated team of volunteers for their hard work.
The meeting finished at 9.35 pm
All meetings take place in the Village Hall at 7.30pm
 Next meeting Tuesday 15th May 2018 (Annual General Meeting & Annual Parish Meeting

Financial Statement   31st March 2018
Balance brought forward from 9th February
Represented by						current account		£23274.60
			
Receipts-    AW Lymn								  400
	    Calendar money							300.80   	
									£23975.40																		
Payments	NSDC								230, 88	
		J. Richards							818.72
		Expenses							   35.00

Balance carried forward					£22,890.80				

Public Works Loan Board next payment May 2018   	balance to pay 	£18,000

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
Chapel Field
Current account								6230.00
Receipts   fund raiser							   100.20
                   Donation							  100.00
                   Calendar fund raiser					               	493.00
							£6923.20

COIF Account								            24739.85
							  		     
Balance carried forward 							            £31663.05

Amount available for improvement of the facilities on the play area - £17,928.16	£13,500 must be kept in the COIF account as a contingency fund.
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